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Fr. Dong Doan   
Cell -306-218-7227     Office -306-238-2006   

 Box 10 Goodsoil, SK  S0M1A0 
www.stbonifacegoodsoil.com   

Confession available before all masses 

SEPTEMBER 25TH  2022 

Time Location Mass Intention Requested By  
Mon.  Sept  26   No Mass Scheduled  

Tue.   Sept  27      7:00pm      Pierceland Mary Tumback Leona Van Langen 

Wed.  Sept  28 7:00pm Goodsoil Anniversary Blessings Wes & Lorraine Dombroski 

Thur  Sept  29 9:00am Goodsoil +Paul Lutter Reinhold & Julie Lutter 

Fri.    Sept  30 9:00am Goodsoil +Ewald Baumgardner Corinne Gratrix 

Sat.     Oct.  1      5:00pm      Loon Lake +James Schreiber Michelle Schreiber 

Sun.    Oct.  2 9:00am Goodsoil +Frances Kohlman Ollie Kohlman and family 

     11:00am      Pierceland For All Parishioners  

Sacred Heart -Loon Lake           St. Boniface -Goodsoil        St. Antoninus-Pierceland             

 

Deacon Al Hinger   306-819-0077   ahinger@live.ca 
Carmen Stremick—Office Administration 
     306-238-7400       email: st.boniface.goodsoil@gmail.com 
Pierceland— antoninuscatholicchurch@gmail.com 
Loon Lake— Barb 306-837-4431   Marg 306-837-2373 

               ST. BONIFACE                             MINISTER          LIST - Oct. 2nd            ST. ANTONINUS 

Commentator-  Lucille M. Eucharistic Minister -  Susan  

Readers -  Ed H.   Jeanette M. Readers -  Marla   Audery 

Greeters -  Ernie & Terry H. Music-   Melissa     Mono-  Shannon 

Gift Bearers - Joe & Jeanette M. Gifts - James Hetlinger Family 

Rosary - Louise H. Servers - Andrea   Greeters -  Eileen 

Cleaning - Sonntag Group Rosary -  Barb    Cleaning - Susan    

The Mass is ended…go forth….and do what?   We have come to the end of Mass, we have come from separate lives, gathered 
together as one in God’s house, stood together in solidarity of faith. We have heard God’s Word and listen to His command to love 

each other selflessly through prayer and giving of ourselves.  We have gathered together for a meal, no ordinary meal! 
We are now sent forth….but to what and for what?  Isn’t that the $10,000,000 question? 

Do we leave God’s house and just continue to live our ordinary lives, become anxious over our everyday challenges?  
Do we continue being the kind of people who get angry at the driver who cuts us off, or impatient at the drive-through clerk, who is 
trying her best ?  Do we continue to turn a blind eye to those who need our help and encouragement? Do we put up walls to keep 

out those who are different from us and our beliefs?  Is it life as normal? Or is it something else?  
These final words from the priest or deacon aren’t a fancy way to say good-bye and have a nice day.  They are filled with deep 
meaning for us.  As we leave God’s house, as we are sent forth–we are changed, we are more mindful of God’s presence and 

grace in our lives.  We go forth in peace, the peace the world can not give–the peace that  
surpasses all understanding.  We go forth as the living and breathing body of Christ, to make our 
world, our existence, our lives and all the lives of those around us a more loving, compassionate, 

forgiving and understanding world.  Go and proclaim the Gospel with your lives. 
As we become more aware of what these words of the Mass mean to our worship and our everyday 
living, may this mindfulness continue into our daily living once we have gotten up out of the pew and 

down the steps and through the doors of the church into our everyday lives. May we  
always be mindful of God’s infinite love and mindful of how we share that love with others.  

https://liturgicalencounters.wordpress.com/2015/11/14/the-mass-is-ended-go-forth-and-do-what/ 



PIERCELAND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 Youth Night sign up sheet will be at the back of the church for those interested starting for October.   
 Fall Supper will be Sunday, October 16. Sign up sheets will be at the back of the church to volunteer for  
 various jobs. We will also be having a Raffle. If you would like to donate, plus put your donation in the  
 collection basket.  
 There will be sign up sheets at the back of the church for Sunday Brunch. If you are interested, please sign. 
 Cleaning for October-  Susan Logan 839-2234  Marcey Rawlake, Marla L’Heureux, Trisha Rawlake-Cattell, Kim 

McRae, Beverly Rawlake, Sherry Gross, Amber Rawlake 

                                                                    GOODSOIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
• Parish Council -  Welcome to the new St. Boniface Parish Council - Maintenance - Pat Stoebich and Ted 

Stremick, Education - Sylvia Rongve-Bender, Gail Budd, Theresa Shortman, Social - Carol Roth, Finance - 
Gloria Foley.  We are still looking for 2 Liturgy committee members and 1 Social Committee member.   

 Anyone willing to volunteer for a 1 year term on Liturgy or Social please contact me.  Thank you.   
• Parish Council Meeting - First council meeting will be Thursday September 29th, at 7:00 pm.  
• Fall Supper - tentative date October 30th   Thank you to all who have volunteered to help  Any more  
 wishing to help can contact Laura 306 381 4097.   
• Prize donations for Fall Supper raffle/bingo can be dropped off at the church or Larry’s Place 
• Cleaners - Sonntag Group .  We are looking for more help with cleaning.  The more people there are the 

lighter the work load.  Anyone wishing to help any of the cleaning groups will be gratefully welcomed.  Please  
 contact Carmen who will make sure you are included.  Thank you for your service to our parish.  
• YOUTH MASS There will be a youth Mass on October 9th  at 9:00 am. Youth are encouraged to attend the 

Mass and stay for refreshments afterwards.  

 Synod Update – Walking Together 
 
 The Final Report from the Diocesan phase of the Synod is now  
available in English and French on our website  
https://www.padiocese.ca/synod2023 
  
 The prayer and consultation that took place during this Diocesan 
phase identified six main priorities for our parishes to focus on.     
These were condensed in the conclusion of the report: 

1. Ongoing opportunities for listening to each other to continue healing and reconciliation in our par-
ishes as we become more a Church that journeys together, particularly, with our Indigenous 
brothers and sisters. 

2. Ongoing opportunities for learning how to listen to the voice of the Holy Spirit as parishes and the 
diocese discern the path forward at this time. Continuation of the synodal journey that has begun. 

3. Initiatives that will teach us how - with trust in the Holy Spirit - to accompany others where they 
are at on their faith journey especially those who feel separated or marginalized in our communi-
ties and schools. 

4. Greater emphasis on outreach to those in our parishes who need support and those in need in 
our communities both local and global. 

5. Ongoing faith formation for all age groups focused on kerygmatic catechesis, which includes op-
portunities for encountering Christ. 

6. Ongoing formation for clergy and parish leadership to aid in the implementation of these initiatives 
in areas such as liturgy, RCIA, the new Directory for Catechesis, accompaniment. evangelization, 
etc. 

  
 As a way of moving forward together, each parish will reflect on the Final Report and then we will be 
invited to prayerfully make some choices. 
  All parishes will be expected to choose 2 of the initiatives to focus on in the 2022-2023 pastoral year. 
We will submit these choices to the Diocese and then we will consider our choices at the  
Diocesan Pastoral Council Meeting on October 29th in Prince Albert.  


